

Building Committee Minutes

03/25/19 7pm

---

Present: Steve H, Dave W, Stephan W, Phil D, Steve G, Laurie S, Chris B, Wally M, John Z

Call to order 7p

Meeting minutes reviewed and accepted 7p

Steve: Discussion about bonfire on the May 3<sup>rd</sup> 6:30 pm. Highway, Fire and Police will bring equipment. Cancelled if rains.

Stephan W: Will bring the ice cream trailer

Laurie: Summary of calls for fire.

John Z: Will send town report to Laurie

Laurie and Steve discuss having materials at the transfer station.

Steve G: Reviews the 3 categories of information. Funding, new one has and doesn't have and overall cost and financing.

Steve H: Chris, Steve and Dave will get the power point to Steve G along with bullet points.

Chris B: Discussion about will the highway truck be available

Dave B: No one will be available to assist and stay with the vehicle.

Phil: Discussion about how the road grader will be part of the overall bond.

Dave B: Talks about the equipment may last another two years.

Phil: Talks about rolling items into the bond to add the equipment in the appropriate year.

Stephan: Invite local legislators.

Steve G: Is the SB able to meet with the legislators separately

Phil: Speaks regarding email to Sen. Hines

Laurie: Discusses historical earmarking from the Boston for public safety buildings.

Steve: Speaks about how Southampton, Williamsburg and Westhampton all are looking for PS buildings.

Dave B: Any idea how the money gets earmarked. In the past, monies were coming from the transportation bill.

Chris B: Act providing for facility repairs for the Commonwealth is an example of possible bonding

Stephan: Important to continue to stress the importance with the legislators.

*illustrate*

Phil: Would like to make a full video to ~~demo~~ the structure.

Stephan: Important to remember many people have not been seen the building at all.

Steve: Prints for the building should be kept at the town offices

Steve G: Need the three pieces to work toward the funding for the design phase.

Phil: Suggests adding the drawing for a visible rendering.

General discussion about the building design and how the feasibility study most likely will be completely different from what is actually built. An architect would need to design appropriate for the site.

Steve G: Flyer available for April 6<sup>th</sup> and then do a bulk mailing. Pending cost

Steve G: Needs deficiencies, New and old have/have not and funding.

Dave W: List of deficiencies to Steve. Top five. Stairway, fumes, over the gas tanks and diesel tanks, no evidence/weapons storage on site, Computer equipment in the attic with house hold fans for cooling. ADA . Interview and privacy. The new one should have.

Steve G: Invite Sabbadosa and Hines to tour the building.

John Z: Open house 530p.

April 22<sup>nd</sup> info session 7p.

John Z: Will handle the poster boards.

Laurie: Discussion about advertising the event on May 3<sup>rd</sup>.

Next meeting: April 8<sup>th</sup> 7:30p

A large, stylized handwritten signature in dark ink, possibly reading 'OK' followed by a flourish.

Motion to adjourn, second. 8:02pm